


AREA

TxDOT to host meetings
on I-30 improvements

The Texas Department of Trans-
portation is proposing improvements
to I-30 from Bass Pro Road in Dallas
County to west of FM 2642 in Dallas
and Rockwall counties. The project
cost is about $700 million and the
construction will be phased to begin
in 2021and 2023.

Two public meetings, with no
formal presentations, will be held to
answer questions.

The first is from 5:30 to 8 p.m.
Thursday in the cafeteria at Royse
City High School, 700 South FM
2642. The second one is from 5:30 to
8 p.m. May 4 at the Rockwall County
District Courthouse, 1111E. Yellow
Jacket Lane. Find more at txdot.gov.

Deborah Fleck

Catholic Foundation awards
26 community grants

The Catholic Foundation recently
presented more than $1million in
grants to local churches, schools and
organizations during the foundation’s
2017 Spring Grant Ceremony at The
Highlands School in Irving. 

The grants will fund various pro-
jects including installation of Smart-
Lab facilities; purchase of kitchen,
acoustical and security equipment;
building and playground renovations;
and tuition assistance.

In 2016, the foundation awarded
nearly $18.3 million in more than
1,600 grants to 560 organizations.
Find more about the nonprofit at
catholicfoundation.com.

Deborah Fleck

ARLINGTON

UTA names Cincinnati
dean Lim new provost

Teik C. Lim, dean of the College of
Engineering and Applied Science at
the University of Cincinnati, has been
named provost and vice president for
Academic Affairs at the University of
Texas at Arlington. Lim’s appoint-
ment is effective June 30.

At Cincinnati, Lim saw steady
enrollment growth in his department,
which also grew in reputation, re-
search funding and corporate part-
nerships, UTA officials said. He also
established a dual master’s degree
with partners in Europe and Asia, and
the Joint Engineering Co-op Institute
in partnership with Chongqing Uni-
versity in China.

At UTA, Lim will oversee academ-
ic administration and student success
programs, officials said. 

Loyd Brumfield

ARLINGTON ISD

Patrick Elementary receives
national education award

Patrick Elementary has been
named a Capturing Kids’ Hearts
National Showcase Schools award
recipient for the 2016-17 school year
by the Flippen Group.

When the school opened in 2015, it
began an initiative to transform the
campus into a Capturing Kids’ Hearts
campus that builds a school environ-
ment where students and staff feel

safe and connected, and where stu-
dents want to learn every day. 

The Flippen Group visited each
nominated campus to gather addi-
tional data and interview students,
teachers, administrators and parents. 

Deborah Fleck

BUCKNER TERRACE

Bethlehem Baptist to host
interfaith service 

Greater Bethlehem Baptist
Church, 7031Forney Road, will have a
special service at 3 p.m. Sunday to
present a faithful platform for justice
in North Texas. 

The service, hosted by the local
faith-based grass roots organization
Faith in Texas, will highlight those
standing in solidarity with minority
and immigrant communities who are
pushed to the margins and targeted
by biased and oppressive policies.
There will be musical presentations,
stories of justice from scriptures and a
sharing of visions for justice in com-
munities across Texas. Find more at
faithintx.org.

Deborah Fleck

CARROLLTON

City offers tips on
keeping egrets away

The city announces that nesting
season for egrets is just a few months
away. Residents are encouraged to
start taking preventative steps to keep
these birds from settling into neigh-
borhoods. 

The city recommends trimming
tree canopy to allow light to shine
between limbs and other trees and
remove old nesting material. If you
identified migratory bird activity in
your trees last year, begin thinking

now about hanging visual deterrents
such as owls, scare-eye balloons,
reflective tape or other similar materi-
al in your tree. Report heron and egret
activity to Animal Services immedi-
ately by calling 972-466-3420.

Deborah Fleck

CEDAR HILL

JCPenney job fair set for
Tuesday; 30 positions open

JCPenney, 333 N. Highway 67, will
host an hourly and commission asso-
ciate job fair from 2 to 8 p.m. Tuesday. 

About 30 people are needed for
customer service and support posi-
tions, including cashier, replenish-
ment specialist, merchandise support
specialist and other positions. The
company also needs experienced
salon stylists.

Management representatives will
conduct interviews and hire qualified
candidates on the spot. All skill levels
are needed; and candidates with
previous retail experience are pre-
ferred. Candidates also can apply
online at jcpcareers.com or in the
store before the job fair.

Loyd Brumfield

EAST OAK CLIFF

Lisbon Cemetery group
to have annual meeting

The Lisbon Cemetery Association
will have its annual meeting at 3 p.m.
Sunday in the club room at Lancaster
Urban Village, 4417 S. Lancaster
Road. Parking is available in the ga-
rage.

Following the meeting, attendees
will visit the cemetery which is direct-
ly behind Lancaster Urban Village.
For questions, call 469-323-1271.

Deborah Fleck

FORT WORTH

Rising Tide Initiative panel
discussion set for Friday

Fort Worth’s Rising Tide Initiative
will have a panel discussion on
“Emerging Technologies: Meeting
our Future” from 6 to 8 p.m. Friday at
the Fort Worth Museum of Science
and History, 1600 Gendy St. The
initiative’s mission is to enhance
entrepreneurship, innovation and
technology in Tarrant County.

Panelists will be Julienne Greer of
UT-Arlington, Doug Roberts, the
museum’s chief technology officer,
and Kevin Grace of Catalyst Partners.

The event includes cocktails and
hors d’oeuvres. Admission is free but
registration is requested. To register,
visit bit.ly/2pWANI0.

Deborah Fleck

IRVING

University of Dallas announces
partnership with Brinker 

The University of Dallas an-
nounced a partnership between the
Satish & Yasmin Gupta College of
Business and Brinker International.
The partnership will help the college
advance its mission to prepare stu-
dents in a variety of management
specialties.

Through the partnership, all
Brinker team members and their
dependents will be eligible for tuition
benefits when enrolling at the Uni-
versity of Dallas. Benefits can be
applied to undergraduate and gradu-
ate degrees in the Gupta College of
Business as well as continuing educa-
tion programs in the college’s Center
for Executive Education. 

Brinker joins other university
partners, including Michaels, Kroger

and CHRISTUS Health. Learn more
at udallas.edu.

Deborah Fleck

PLANO

Parks department to dedicate
new recreation facility

The Plano Parks and Recreation
department will host a dedication
ceremony for its newest outdoor
recreation facility, the Playground at
Jack Carter Park, at 1:30 p.m. Mon-
day. 

Located at 2800 Maumelle Drive,
the site was formerly home to the old
Jack Carter Pool from 1981to 2014. 

The city’s first inclusive play-
ground is designed to serve youth of
all physical abilities. It was made
possible with a $25,000 donation
from the Plano Rotary Club and a
portion of the ceremony will honor
the club. 

Deborah Fleck

RICHARDSON

Phase Two of Northside
development has started

Work has started on Northside
Phase 2, an extension of the North-
side mixed-used development on the
north side of the University of Texas at
Dallas campus. The development
includes 275 residential units and
about 6,000 square feet of additional
retail space, on 13 acres near Floyd
Road and Synergy Park Boulevard.
Northside Phase 1had its official
ribbon cutting and dedication cere-
mony at the groundbreaking of Phase
2 earlier this month.

Northside Phase 2 is scheduled to
be completed in 2018 and will include
townhomes, shops, restaurants and
entertainment venues. UT-Dallas
owns the land being developed and is
providing guidance throughout con-
struction. When the project is com-
pleted, the number of students living
on or near campus will total more
than 7,000.

Deborah Fleck

TURTLE CREEK

The Claridge offers
program on Alzheimer’s

The Alzheimer’s Association —
Greater Dallas Chapter offers a pro-
gram on “Knowledge and Expecta-
tion: Living with Memory Loss” from
5:30 to 7:30 p.m. Wednesday at The
Claridge, 3510 Turtle Creek Blvd. 

The program is part of Alzheimer’s
Community Conversations, a series
that promotes discussions among
community leaders to achieve im-
proved outcomes for those living with
Alzheimer’s and their caregivers.
Working in collaboration with the
Alzheimer’s Association on the pro-
gram are Eli Lilly, Texas Woman’s
University, major area hospitals and
community organizations that sup-
port seniors and healthy aging. 

To learn more, visit alz.org or call
800-272-3900.

Deborah Fleck
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Rose Baca/Staff Photographer

Reese Skelte, a cancer patient, got her hair done as she talked with Caroline Carothers from Plano, the 2016
Miss Texas, before the Children’s Cancer Fund 29th gala Friday night at the Hilton Anatole in Dallas. The
gala raised money for pediatric oncology patients at Children’s Medical Center. 

Ready for the runway

AREA

Baseball-size hail reported in
Friday storms in Collin County

Severe weather made its way
across North Texas on Friday night,
pummeling Collin County with up to
baseball-size hail. 

The storm moved southeast, pro-
ducing quarter- to golf ball-size hail
before picking up strength in Plano.
Richardson and Plano saw hail up to

2 inches in diameter, said meteorolo-
gist Juan Hernandez of the National
Weather Service in Fort Worth. 

Baseball-size hail was reported
west of McKinney with a diameter of
2.75 inches. One report of baseball
hail was made south of Gainesville,
Hernandez said.

The storm moved southeast over
the northeast corner of Dallas County
before weakening over Rockwall. 

Residents woke up Saturday
morning to broken windshields,

windows and significant hail damage
to cars.

Staff reports

DALLAS

Police arrest woman they
say slapped, bit officer

A 22-year-old woman was arrested
Saturday morning after she bit and
slapped a Dallas officer, police said. 

Police were responding to a dis-
turbance call over a civil matter about
4 a.m. in the 8000 block of Forest
Lane when they discovered that the
woman who called police had out-
standing warrants, police said.

As she was taken into custody, she
pulled away from the officer, then
slapped and bit him, police said. She
was charged with outstanding war-
rants, assault of a public servant, and
resisting arrest, search, or trans-
portation, police said.

The officer suffered minor injuries

and was not taken to the hospital,
police said. The woman’s name was
not released.

Eline de Bruijn

FORT WORTH

Motorcyclist killed, passenger
is injured in crash

A motorcyclist was killed and a
passenger was injured after crashing
into a car at a Fort Worth intersection
Friday night, police said. 

The motorcycle struck a car at
North Beach Street and Heritage
Trace Parkway about 11p.m., Fort
Worth police said.

The driver of the motorcycle was
pronounced dead at the scene, while
the motorcycle passenger was trans-
ported to the hospital with injuries
not considered life-threatening, po-
lice said.

No one in the car was injured,
police said. The motorcyclist’s name

has not been released.
Eline de Bruijn

LEWISVILLE LAKE

Man drowns on fishing trip;
he wasn’t wearing life jacket

A 45-year-old man drowned Fri-
day afternoon during a fishing trip
with a friend at Lake Lewisville. 

Toan Nguyen of Lewisville
drowned about 3:20 p.m. after a
14-foot flat-bottom boat capsized in
about 8 feet of water.

Nguyen wasn’t wearing a life jack-
et. His friend was wearing one and
survived, said Denton County game
warden Stormy McCuistion. 

High winds were a factor in the
boat capsizing, McCuistion said.

Eline de Bruijn
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The Catholic Foundation presents grants
Posted: 11:10 pm, May 5, 2017  by Kim Everett

More than $1 million in grants was recently awarded to 26 recipients at

the 2017 Catholic Foundation Spring Grant Ceremony at The Highlands

School in Irving. The grants will fund various projects including

installation of SmartLab facilities, purchase of kitchen, acoustical and

security equipment, building and playground renovations, and tuition

assistance.

Twice per year, The Catholic Foundation distributes community grants to local schools, parishes and nonprofit

organizations. Grant requests are reviewed by the Board of Trustees’ Distribution Committee, followed by documented

site visits through which the recipients and funding amounts are determined. Garland’s Good Shepherd Catholic

School will receive tuition assistance as a result of the grant.

In 2016, The Catholic Foundation gave nearly $18.3 million through more than 1,600 grants to 560 unique

organizations in Dallas and across the country, with more than $2 million granted through the spring and fall community

grants. Over the last 55 years, the Foundation has given more than $126 million to various religious, educational and

charitable organizations.

“It is rewarding for The Catholic Foundation to help further the missions of these wonderful organizations through our

community grants,” said Matt Kramer, president and CEO of the Catholic Foundation. “If it weren’t for our donors who

make a bigger impact by giving through the Catholic Foundation, the ever-changing needs of the community would be

left unmet. We are grateful for the ability to support the indispensable services provided by these organizations while

preserving the philanthropic legacies of our donors.”

Grants are made from the

unrestricted Philanthropy Fund and

restricted funds of the foundation.

Individuals or families, named or

otherwise, establish restricted funds

at the Foundation to benefit their
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communities today and for future

generations. While impacting lives

through the organizations they wish

to support, donors benefit from the

knowledge and expertise of

professional Foundation staff, the maximum in tax benefits, and the assurance that the earnings from their investments

will be utilized to further help their local Catholic community through the Philanthropy Fund.

About the Catholic Foundation: The foundation is a trusted giving vehicle for the Catholic community. Chartered in

1955, the Foundation was founded by a group of dedicated Catholic laymen with a vision that extended far beyond the

charitable needs of the moment. The Foundation has spent decades building a strong community, helping donors fulfill

their charitable goals, and preserving the founders’ vision and philanthropic legacy. Over the past 55 years, the

Foundation has provided more than $126 million in grants to religious, charitable and educational organizations. Today,

it manages approximately $225 million in assets and houses more than 400 charitable funds and trusts.

For additional information call 972.661.9792 or visit www.catholicfoundation.com.
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